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News and Notes  

Hereford Middle  School  

Dear Parents and Guardians: 
 
Although this winter has been mild, I am hopeful that spring is 
on the way and we will have even warmer temperatures.  There 
is something encouraging about seeing all the new growth as it 
emerges. 
 
As we move towards spring, we have an annual ritual which is 
to remind folks of the dress code in the middle school.  Before 
you go out and spend money on spring/summer clothes for your 
children, please remember the following guidelines: 
 
We ask that students not wear any attire which may distract 
from classroom instruction and learning, including clothes that 
convey messages or advertisements for tobacco, illegal drugs, 
alcohol, or other intoxicants; also clothing must be free of pic-
tures and slogans offensive to community standards.  Under-
wear should not be visible to others; shorts should reach fists at 
one’s side. 

We do everything we can to keep the focus on instruction.  You may have heard me say that it is difficult to get stu-
dents’ attention, without having to compete with the nearly naked.  Students seeking attention will do a lot of things to 
distract from the instructional focus.  We expect them to push the limits, but I assure you that we will continue to set 
the limits.  Thank you for your support with this. 
 
After the school day, there is a safety concern during the student pick-up.  Several cars are jumping the curb where the 
students stand.  This happens because drivers are looking for their child/student instead of watching the directions 
given by staff members.  We ask that you follow the staff’s directions and WE WILL DIRECT the child/student to 
you.  We appreciate your support in our efforts to keep all students safe. 
 
Also, BCPS is upgrading cameras in all secondary schools.  HMS will now have over 30 cameras that cover all areas 
of the school inside and out. 
 

I encourage you to take the Stakeholder Satisfaction Survey, which can be found 
on HMS’s website or on the BCPS website.  Survey ends on Friday, March 3rd.  
Baltimore County Public Schools wants to hear your honest feedback. 
 
   Sincerely, 
 

   Cathy Walrod 

 
   Catherine P. Walrod 
   Principal 
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 CHANGES IN IMMUNIZATION REQUIREMENTS  

 
All Grade 7 students in 2017-2018 (next school year) will be required to provide 
proof of having received a dose of meningococcal vaccine (also called Menactra) 
and a booster dose of Tdap (also called Boostrix and Adacel.) These vaccines are 
in addition to the vaccines required for kindergarten. Most children receive these 
vaccines at age 10 or 11.  
 
Parents of current Grade 6 students are urged to: 
  
 Check with their child’s health care provider to see if the child has received 

these vaccines.  
 Schedule an appointment for the child to receive these vaccines BEFORE  
      Students return to school on September 5, 2017.  
 Provide verification of the immunizations to the school nurse.  
 
More information about these vaccines is available at the Office of Health Services 
website, http://www.bcps.org/offices/sss/health/.  

Information for Baltimore County Public Schoolsô Green School News   
Intended for students throughout BCPS system 
 
The Gunpowder Valley Conservancy (GVC) is excited to announce its Spring 2017 calendar of 
events.  Learn more and register online at gunpowdervalleyconservancy.org/calendar.  All our 
workshops are eligible for community service learning hours. Stream clean-ups and tree plantings 
are especially appropriate for children ages 8 and up (when accompanied by an adult.) 
 
Upcoming events include: 
 
Project Clean Stream (Saturday April 1, 10 am -1 pm, multiple locations): Give back to your 

community by removing trash from parks and around streams.  
 
Tree Plantings (Every Saturday morning in April, 10 am – 1 pm). Do your part to improve air 

quality, decrease soil erosion, and provide wildlife habitat. Spend a morning planting 
trees! Some locations are still TBD and will likely be in northern Baltimore County, Perry 
Hall, White Marsh or Middle River. 

 
For more information and/or to register a large volunteer group, please contact Peggy Perry, 

GVC Program Director for Education and Restoration, pperry@gunpowdervc.org or (410) 
692-0468. 

http://www.bcps.org/offices/sss/health/
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SPECIAL PERMISSION APPLICATIONS: 
 

If your child is planning on attending Hereford High School under Special Permission, Policy and 
Rule 5140 states that the timeline for applications for the 2017-2018 school year is April 1 to June 1, 
2017.  Applications will not be accepted at Hereford High School prior to or after this designated 
time frame. 
 
Special permission forms are available online at www.bcps.org/system/policies_rules/
forms_exhibits/5000 Series/FORM5140A 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE TO PARENTS OF EIGHTH GRADERS: 
 

All resident students (excluding homeless, shared domicile, and students in State su-
pervised care) transitioning from grade 8 to grade 9 will be required to verify residen-
cy with the sending school (Hereford Middle School) prior to the start of next school 
year. 
 
Letters will be forwarded to parents of our 8th grade students at the end of April with 
details of the documentation that needs to be provided. 
 

Please be aware that failure to verify residency in our school attend-
ance area could result in withdrawal. 

CONTINUED TRANSPORTATION  
                   REMINDER. . . .  
 
Hereford Middle School DOES NOT AP-
PROVE bus notes for students’ to ride 
another bus other than their assigned one.   
 

Please note that this has 
been the procedure for 
many, many years! 
 
 

 
  ITôS TIME FOR  
               SPRING PICTURES! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 Individual student pictures will 
be taken on Thursday, April 6th 
and Friday, April 7th.  
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  Library News  
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